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Glenluce Primary School

Newsletter – 24th August 2015
The first couple of days went really smoothly and it was great to see the pupils returning with such enthusiasm.
Annual Data Update

At this time of year we request a considerable amount of data from parents.  This allows us to update our system, with the long term effect of reducing overall paperwork.  To further help us in this cause, it is essential that you provide us with an up to date e-mail address.  Mobile numbers updates are also essential.  This is a very important and reliable method of communication.  The annual data check will be sent out to different classes at different times over the next couple of weeks.  All paperwork needs to be returned a.s.a.p.  Please check all information carefully, and include all changes to information.  This includes addresses and contact numbers, changes to landlines or mobile phones, names of householders etc.  All this information is necessary for the health and welfare of your children. The emergency contacts are essential as the permitted names are the only people who are allowed to pick up your children. Even if there are no changes, the forms are required to be signed.   I thank you in anticipation for providing accurate information.  
P.1/2 Parental Help Required

We are very fortunate that we have parents that come in and help with running the library.  We also have a granny who helps out with Primary 5/6.  If there are any parents who would wish to help in the Primary 1/2 class then that would be greatly appreciated.  It would only be for about an hour or so and would be once or twice a week.  It can be good fun and it would be a valuable help to Mrs Brooke.  If you feel that you would like to become involved, then please contact myself or Mrs Brooke.

School Dinners
Any parent of a pupil who is eligible for free school meals should inform the office for the appropriate paperwork.

Rugby Training

Training for rugby will commence this week.  It will take place on Thursdays.  Initially, these sessions will be offered to P.4-P.7s and will run from 3.00p.m. until 4.00p.m.  Permission slips will go out this week.  A choir is going to be taken this session, and the children will organize other activities such as chess, dancing etc.  If there are any other parents or grandparents with any skills that they would like to share, then we would be delighted to offer other extra curricular activities.  Parent led activities prove very successful in other schools and strengthen the parental link with the school.  These clubs do not have to be sport specific, as we would like to offer as wide a choice of activities to the children as possible.  They also could be long or short term commitments.  It is essential that we get the support if we are to continue with the high level of success that we have achieved in recent years. Please contact me if you would like to help run an after school or lunchtime activity.
P.E. Kits

P.E. will now take place on Thursdays.  It is really important that the children all bring an appropriate P.E. kit on that day. 
Rag Bag
We will be getting a Rag Bag lift on Tuesday 1st September.  If you have any old clothes, shoes etc then these should be brought up to the school on the day.  This form of recycling brings in a decent amount of income for the Eco group.  I must thank in advance everyone who hands in unwanted clothing.
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organizations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
Head Teacher   
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